Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

June 24, 2018
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM by Mark French, LV1 President.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Present
LV1 – Mark French, President; Dianne Viering, Vice-President; Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary; Camilla Sullivan, Membership Secretary
LV2 –John Rogers, President; Tammy Neal, Secretary; Linda del Gallego, Director
Minutes
The minutes from January 28, 2018 and March 25, 2018 were approved by both Boards.

Treasurer’s Reports
The treasurer’s report for LV1 was read and approved.  LV2 did not have a report.
Membership Committee Reports
Camilla Sullivan reported that LV1 currently has 70 paid members out of 423 homes.  LV2 did not have a report of members.
Negotiation Committee
Karen Deitemeyer stated that due to personal issues, she will not be able to chair the LV1 membership committee,  but will continue as a member of that committee.  LV1 has 10 volunteers and LV2 has 3.
Old Business

Mark French made the following comments:
Hurricane season has started.  Be prepared by getting a copy of and reading the Brevard County Emergency Handbook.  The office has copies.  Make a plan now, and do not assume that the grocery stores will be fully re-stocked right away.
Shelters are a “Life Boat” and you are required to bring everything you may need – bedding, food, water, folding chairs, etc.  They are a last resort.
New Business
Celeste Diaz, our new Community Manager, informed us of the following:
· The party patio will be completed before the Woodstock event (August 25th)

· The new lighting should be working now – there were breaks in the lines

· Any tree branches that are hanging over homes will be trimmed now

· Tree removal will start in the fall

· The contract to repave streets and add speed bumps has been completed.  Additional speed bumps may be added if there is any additional money

· She hopes that everyone has a place to go if the park has to be evacuated due to a hurricane.

· Celeste has an open door policy – she will be available to residents and will see us within a 24-hour period.  However, there are times when she has to close her door


Open Discussion

· A resident asked about another speed bump near the dog park – Ms. Diaz stated it will be done before the end of July

· In response to a resident’s statement that his home had not been shown to any prospective buyers, Ms. Diaz stated that the sales department is tasked to show a mixture of homes at open houses.

· Ms. Diaz clarified that “Age Qualified” is now the term that is used by most 55 plus communities and that although the sign changed the requirements have not.
· Resident concerns about the lake level: Ms. Diaz will meet with Brevard County officials to discuss.  The Board secretary will provide Ms. Diaz with a copy of the letter the HOA’s sent to Mr. Bach McClure, Brevard County Natural Resources, to which there has been no response.  Ms. Diaz plans to have the large drainage pipes checked out with cameras; and when she has the information she needs from the county and/or state officials, she will inform us via a letter in the newsletter.
· A resident stated that there are large pipes coming out of the ground behind his home at the north end of the park- fixed once by the County but they are coming out again  – Ms. Diaz will take a look

· A resident of Winthrop Court stated the drain is broken in the middle – Ms. Diaz will make that her top priority
· Stray cats will be removed
Adjournment
Motion to adjourn by Tammy Neal, seconded by Diane Viering.  Meeting adjourned at 3:15 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary LV1
